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MEMORANDUM TO:         Richard Stubbings  
    Assistant Deputy Minister, Public Safety Division  

Ministry of the Solicitor General  
 
FROM:                                Marcelle Crouse 

Associate Deputy Minister  
Transportation Safety Division 
Ministry of Transportation 

 
DATE:                                March 24, 2023   
 
RE: Online Temporary Driver’s Licence  
______________________________________________________________________ 
 
This memorandum is to advise the policing community across the province that the 
Government of Ontario is introducing a new online channel for eligible driver’s licence 
holders to obtain an online Temporary Driver’s Licence (TDL). This is part of the 
government’s plan to cut red tape and put people first by making digital services more 
accessible. 
 
Effective March 27, 2023, Ontario driver’s licence holders whose driver’s licence has 
been suspended due to unpaid fines, may pay their fines and driver’s licence 
reinstatement fees online at https://www.ontario.ca/page/paying-defaulted-fines-and-
drivers-licence-reinstatement. Following payment, they will receive an online TDL to 
download, print and carry with them when driving their vehicle and until they receive a 
new driver’s licence card in the mail (see Appendix 1 for a sample of an online TDL). 
 
If a driver’s licence holder is not eligible to drive after their fines and fees are paid 
online, they are alerted when completing the online payment of fines and fees that they 
are not eligible for an online TDL and must contact ServiceOntario for more information. 
 
Currently, driver’s licence holders with a suspended driver’s licence as a result of 
unpaid fines, may pay their fines and reinstatement fees in-person at a ServiceOntario 
centre or online at https://www.ontario.ca/page/paying-defaulted-fines-and-drivers-
licence-reinstatement. Following payment of fines or fees, either in-person or online, an 
eligible driver’s licence holder must visit a ServiceOntario centre in-person to obtain a 
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TDL (see Appendix 2 for a sample of a current TDL available in-person at a 
ServiceOntario centre). 
 
An eligible driver’s licence holder may expect to receive a “Notice of Outstanding 
Licensing Requirements” including a TDL within a few weeks from the date of payment 
of defaulted fines or reinstatement fees (see Appendix 3 for a sample of a current 
Notice of Outstanding Licensing Requirements including a TDL). An eligible driver’s 
licence holder may also expect to receive a new driver’s licence card within four to six 
weeks from the date of payment of defaulted fines or reinstatement fees.  
 
The introduction of an online TDL allows eligible driver’s licence holders to download 
and print a TDL at home and to drive immediately after paying fines and fees online. 
The existing in-person service channel at a ServiceOntario centre for payment of 
defaulted fines and reinstatement fees to obtain a TDL will continue to be available. 
 
Further details can also be found on the Ontario government’s website: Ontario.ca 
 
Please bring this memorandum to the attention of the policing services community. You 
may contact Kim MacCarl, Manager, Driver Program Development Office at (416) 459-
4044 or email Kim.MacCarl@ontario.ca if you have any questions, concerns, or 
comments. 
 
Thank you for your assistance. 
 
 
 
 
 
Marcelle Crouse 
Associate Deputy Minister, Transportation Safety Division 
Ministry of Transportation 
 
 
Attachments 
Appendix 1:  Sample Online TDL 
Appendix 2:  Current In-Person TDL 
Appendix 3:  Current Notice of Outstanding Licensing Requirements and TDL 
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Appendix 1: Sample Online TDL  
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Appendix 2: Current In-Person TDL 
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Appendix 3: Current Notice of Outstanding Licensing Requirements and TDL 
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